
Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the 
Village Hall on Thursday, 19th August 2010

Present	Tony Alcock in the Chair			Peter Webb		
Erica Forbes					Tony Dunn
Bob Scarfe

The meeting started at 7.00pm

There were no apologies.

There were no declarations of interest.

Minutes of the Meeting on 22nd July 2010 were approved as a true record.

Matters Arising from Previous Minutes
The salt bin reported missing at Pickersdane is still there but it has been moved up the hill slightly.  Tina Wall has ordered the bench and is hoping it will be delivered in the middle of next month.  Parking on the pavement in Brook is still an issue, the Clerk will contact the new Community Warden for this area about the problem.  The Clerk has written to the lady who takes bookings at the Chapel.  The Holm Oak sapling was discussed and the Chairman asked that the tree warden give some suggestions as to the ideal position for this.  Cllr Alcock has seen the Head Teacher about the litter problem and she is not keen for the children to be out picking up litter, the Head Teacher is to contact Cllr Alcock again about this issue when the children return to School.

Review of the Parish Plan – subjects 15 - 22
15 – A Brook Tennis Club.  As mentioned in subject 8, the tennis courts are available in Wye and a local tennis club without courts within the village seem a little out of place.

16 – Housing.
There is a lack of facilities available in Brook and therefore criteria set for such housing is not met 
 
17 – Bowling Green.
Outlay and upkeep of a bowling green would be very costly.  If residents feel very strongly that this is a facility they would like then they could set up a project group to take the idea forward, however, there is a lack of ground available for such a facility to be positioned.

18 – A Brook Bowls Club – see above, subject 17.

19 – Redefinition of Brook boundary.  The Parish Council approached the houses who are nearby to ask if they would like the boundary changed but the Parish Council received a negative response from the residents involved.



20 – Internet Café.
 Available buildings for this seem to be a problem.  The School offers residents the use of some of the PCs in the school during school hours.  PCs are available with internet access in Wye and Ashford library’s, provision is therefore thought to already available.

21 – Health Transport.
There is already a very good volunteer service established which seems to provide this facility to any residents with transport issues.

The Financial Statement was approved.
Cheque number 000600 was signed for £128 for Lawncare and cheque number 000601 was signed for Audit Commission for £141.

Tree Warden
The tree warden’s report was circulated.  The tree warden had been on 2 courses recently.

Any Other Business
The hedge cutting at the recreation ground is due to be done in the next week.

The hedge owned by Oetzmann has grown up again.  The hedge at Box Cottage is encroaching on pavements, the Parish Council is to send a letter asking them to cut this back.

The road sign on the approach to the village by Terrys Wood Farm is almost completely obliterated and needs to be re-done, the Clerk will report this again.

Cllr Dunn will look into prices for hiring a cherry picker and a safety harness for installing the Christmas Lights.

The next meeting was confirmed as Thursday, 16th September 2010, the Clerk would like any items for the agenda by Monday 6th September, please.
 
There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed at 8.00 pm.

